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Dear Contractor,

I am writing to inform you that as from 1st January 2005 the Council will be subject to new obligations under the Freedom of Information Act 2000 (the Act), which may affect you.  The Act gives the public a statutory right to be informed whether a public authority, including the Council, holds particular information and, if so, to have that information disclosed to them, subject to a number of exemptions which may be applied. These rights may be exercised by ‘any person’ which could be any individual or body, or legal entity such as a company, based in the UK or abroad. 

Information is defined as being ‘held’ by the Council if it is held otherwise than on behalf of another person; or is held by another person on behalf of the Council. The Council will normally be expected to respond to requests for information within twenty working days. 

Any information that you have previously provided or may provide in future to the Council, including proposals, correspondence, submissions and tenders, will be subject to the Act. In most cases you will be consulted before the Council takes a decision to release or withhold such information to the person requesting it. You should therefore ensure that the Council has up-to-date contact details for the person who will respond to any request for consultation. You will need to respond promptly to any request for consultation or the Council will be obliged to take its decision about whether or not to release the information without your input. 

Exemptions which may be relevant in a commercial context include information the release of which would amount to an actionable breach of confidence, trade secrets or information the release of which would be likely to prejudice the commercial interests of any person. In some cases the Council might still be obliged to confirm whether or not it holds the information being requested, even if it is not obliged to disclose it. Before applying an exemption it might also be required to consider whether the public interest in releasing the information outweighs the public interest in withholding it. 

When you provide information to the Council which you believe would prejudice your interests if released to an applicant, you should mark and bring this information to the attention of the Council. However, you should appreciate that simple marking of information with words such as ‘commercial in confidence’ only has the effect of bringing to the attention of the Council that an exemption could apply under the Act. The issue will be not the marking but whether a duty of confidence applies or whether release would or would be likely to prejudice your interests.

The Lord Chancellor has issued a Code of Practice under Section 45 of the Act giving advice

to public authorities on the handling of requests under the Act.  In the event that you should wish to identify confidential information, or believe that a duty of confidence should apply to particular information, you should do so in full knowledge of the relevant terms of the code of practice, so that you make claims based upon reasons, which address the requirements of the code.

Further information about the Act and a copy of the code of practice referred to above are available from the Information Commissioners website at http://www.informationcommissioner.gov.uk/. 

If you wish to discuss this further please contact Paul O’Neill, ICT Partnership Manager, Kings House, Grande Avenue, Hove BN3 2SR. Telephone 01273 291207 or by email at paul.o’neill@brighton-hove.gov.uk

Yours sincerely,

Telephone (01273) 290000 Fax (01273) 291297
      Website: www.brighton-hove.gov.uk
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